ECWC meeting November 26, 2012

Tolovana Art Colony

Present:  Jesse Jones - ECWC coordinator, Bill Jablonski - project manager for construction projects at ODOT.  Mike Manzulli - ECWC chair, Jerome Arnold - ECWC, Melyssa Graeper - Necanicum watershed council coordinator, Barbara Linnett - Cannon Beach Trails, Jan Siebert Wahrmund - ECAP, Troy Laws - ODFW, Charles Dice - Arch Cape, John Mersereau - ECWC, Austin Tomlinson - Seaside, Bob Lundy - ECWC, Tom Merrill - water district

Announcements:  Jesse shared that Dan Avery is putting together an implementation team for the Oregon Coast Coho Conservation Plan.  Meetings will be held in January and draft documents are available now.  She reminded the council that Dan came to speak to the council last winter about the OCCCP and encouraged members to call her if they have questions about this plan.

Charles moved to accept minutes.  Jerome seconded.  Minutes approved.  Jerome added an additions to the agenda, salmon carcasses.

Guest Bill Jablonski talked to the council about the Asbury Creek project...

~Jerome had comments about rainfall, is it lower at Asbury?  His thoughts were that data would be current if we study it now for next year. 

~It was asked if the bridge design would be earthquake proof?  It just has to stand, Bill said.

~Bill said the commitment from ODOT at this time is for engineering.

~Mike said that this project is the council’s top priority.  Troy from ODFW mentioned they might be willing to help with the holding pond and impediments before the holding.

~Who ends up designing the insurance of fish passage?  Because there is a grade.  ODOT engineers in conjunction with ODFW. ODOT is required to submit fish passage plan to ODFW. 

~Tom asked would ODOT be willing to come and speak to the water district?  Something about a previous federal grant application, would put ODOT on the hook...this is an unknown at this point.  ODOT and water district and ODFW will be discussing water intakes - there are two in the coming months.  

~Bill mentioned that there is an example of bridge construction for fish passage at Mill Creek near Astoria, if someone would like to see it.  Construction is next summer (2013).

~Mike will be making initial contact with adjacent land owners (to the Asbury site).

~ODOT suggests holding open house with preliminary work such as temp easement on east side of highway 101 (water district and Kent Price), temp easement on west side to remove pipe.

~John asked, Is the construction impact on community minimal?  Bill answered that the traffic speed is reduced to 35.

~Jesse asked if we could move along the discussions with water district, intake and ODFW.  Yes.  Tom will be in touch with Bill.

~Walls will have to be built during the construction.

~One house is for sale, one house is weekend only.

~The council discussed a spring open house schedule.

~Temp bridge structure question....the answer is that it depends on length and size needed.

~John asked about ODFW re-seeding, Troy said they re-seed themselves.

~Temporary pipe will have to be in place when culvert is taken out.

~ODOT is interested in what will happen with the wooden bridge that is not owned...what is the impact to that bridge?  Hydrology study will need to include this bridge.  Also, what will happen to the properties downstream?  “Eyes wide open” A good portion of the community may want to see it go away and no one wants to claim ownership of it, says John.   There is also a trash rack that protects homes from logs, bridge from logs...what is to be done with this?

~Bill discussed the importance of the Arch Cape community taking “ownership” in the project.

~John said neighbors need advance warning and the council needed to keep the community informed.

~Mike shared that he mentioned the project to the Arch Cape water district at the last meeting.

~Unique situation, riparian corridors have been reserved, there is a ROW

~Jesse coordinate with ODOT on public involvement plan, suggested by Bill.  

~It was suggested that the first open house happen through the Arch Cape/Falcon Cove Beach community club meeting...at new meeting hall in February.  This is a logical time to do it (4x a year).  Tom will get Jesse contact info.  Mike would like to take the lead on contacting property owners.   Use ODOT resources (ODOT can create an Asbury Creek project website), and brainstorm.  

___________________________________________

Regular meeting continued.

Mike reported an emergency vote of the ECWC via email prior to a Clatsop County planning commission meeting on Nov 13.  ECWC council officers voted for option 3 (LW rezone). The planning commission voted by consensus to go to board of commissioners and move forward with adopting local wetland overlay (option 3).  There will not be a rezone, but the ECWC agreed that a good compromise would be the overlay.  Development will be allowed in the wetlands, appropriately, at times.  Board of commissioners will hear this again in January.  Three commissioners liked the lake and wetland (LW) rezone option because it meant that it would be applied evenly throughout the county, not just in the north.  Arch Cape design review group was alerted, but not asked to seek input.  Collaboration would be good in the future with the DRG.

A letter sent from ECWC to board of commissioners would be helpful, said Charles.  The Arch Cape water district did this.  The WD will also do more research and find out what percentage of properties are actually affected.

Jerome shared that OCZMA (Oregon Coastal Zone Management) are meeting this week Thursday and Fri.  He would like talking points for commissioner Peter Huttula.

City of Cannon Beach recognition...The city has been doing projects that have salmon restoration aspects to them but these projects are done under a universal permit for ditching, etc (example of 6th Street ditch project in CB).  Jerome would like to get permit to do fish presence sampling at Little Pompey, and asked Jesse to find out if the ECWC can do this. He is curious if the council could get OWEB to recognize city of CB for “fish friendly” work. He asked if we could get an OWEB small grant from OWEB for fish presence?  If so, we could submit to OWRI.   

The council would like Tracy Sund from CB public works to come to ECWC meetings.  He has shown interest in restoration projects and could update the council on projects and vice versa.  Jesse will send invitation.

Salmon carcasses....according to Barry and Steve, Ecola Creek is underseeded.  Troy said that finding a source can be an issue...most hatchery fish stock are not acceptable to Ecola Creek.  Would Nehalem stock work, Jerome asked?  EC has been managed as a natural stream.  Necanicum has been seeded.  ODFW wouldn’t bring in outsystem stocks because viruses could be an issue.  We would like to open discussion with ODFW.  Troy is aware and will follow up.  Need to engage the agency.

OWEB regional review team is meeting December 4th to look at ECFR.  Jesse, Barry and Steve will be meeting with the team to tour the ECFR proposal.

Jesse worked with Ecola Bible School to remove ivy and will be seeking more sites and projects.  It was suggested they could remove more ivy, behind Peter Lindsey’s in Tolovana.  It would need approval.

Jesse reported that ECWC will participate in the 12 Days of Earth Day parade.  She will speak to the parks committee about ECWC tabling.  The parks committee meets at 9.45 on the third Thursday of the month at city council chambers.

Melyssa updated the council on the OWEB listening sessions for council support dollars.
